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Local Services Directory 

RECTOR Rev’d David Burrell 01986 798136 

Asst CURATE Rev’d David Mulrenan 07881 481745  

Asst CURATE Rev’d Christine Smart 01728 627838 

Focal Minister (Brundish) Sandra Apps 01728 628607 

Focal Minister (Wilby) Sheila Pipe 01728 723443 

BRUNDISH PCC SECRETARY Tina Smiddy 01379388298 

OIL SYNDICATE Tim Gillingham 01728 628752 

OIL Rix Petroleum 0800 5424924 

CINEMA Priscilla Williamson 01379 388034 

BRUNDISH HALL HIRE Emma Henchoz 07774552820 

WILBY HALL HIRE Ian Taylor 01379 388112 

POLICE Community 01986 385300 

WIRELESS BROADBAND Fram Broadband 01728 726507 

DEFIBRILLATOR (BRUNDISH) Peter Palmer 01728 628696 

DEFIBRILLATOR (WILBY) VETS 01379 844704 

DOCTOR Framlingham Surgery 01728 723627 

DOCTOR Stradbroke Medical Centre 01379 384220 

DENTIST Framlingham Dental 01728 723651 

VET Framlingham 01728 621666 

VET Castle Framlingham 01728 723481 

GYM & SWIM Stradbroke Fitness 01379 384376 

NEWSLETTER brunbynewsletter@gmail.com  

SCHOOL Wilby Primary School 01379 384708 

SCHOOL Thomas Mills 01728 723493 

SCHOOL Stradbroke 01379 384387 

LIBRARY Framlingham 01728 723735 

MILK DELIVERY Milk & More 01493 660400 

TAXI Country Cars 01728 724377 

TAXI Warnes 01728 724160 

TAXI Ian's Private Hire 07825 001270 

BUS LINK Connecting Communities 01449 614271 
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From the Editor 

Dear All, 

This month we have new stories from 

two regular contributors, one is  very 

topical for this time of year, plus our 

poem of the month is by a reader too! 

Impressive stuff, please keep them 

coming so I don’t run out of interesting 

things to publish! 

The cover picture this month is of a 

redwing in our yew tree. We heard a 

cacophony of sound one morning and 

looked out to see the tree, which was 

smothered in berries and now full of 

redwings and fieldfares. They gorged 

themselves silly for about three days, 

leaving absolutely no berries on the 

tree, and then they vanished. It was a 

real spectacle, a bit like a plague of 

locusts but much nicer! 

 As ever, if you have any pictures, 

comments articles or suggestions for 

the magazine please send them to the 

address below. 

A  reminder that the magazine now 

alternates monthly between this 

printed version (also available as a full 

colour PDF by e-mail) and an e-mail only 

eNews version. If you wish to receive the 

eNews magazine, and haven't done so 

already, please notify me at the address 

below.   

Lastly in this, the strangest of years, I 

wish all of you a Happy Christmas. 

 

 

Best wishes.  

Neil Parsons  
e-mail brunbynewsletter@gmail.com  

 

 

 

Poet's Corner 

Vixen 
Auburn, brindle fox, with stealthy 

steps and copper eyes, 

Under winter sky, over crackling 

frost 

Paws trace her walk of pride. 

Ears sharp, 

Jaw clenched, 

For hungry mouths in leafy earth, 

her prize. 

Sarah Sonnex 

Brundish 

mailto:brunbynewsletter@gmail.com
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Brundish Village Sign. 

You may have noticed the village sign was missing 

recently whilst it was away being restored by Nick 

Ashwell of Earl Soham. The work was arranged by the 

Parish Council and they, and Nick, have done a great 

job. The work is complete now, it’s back in place and 

looking fantastic. 

For those who have not been in Brundish that long, 

the sign was erected, with much ceremony, during the 

opening of the village green on 19th July, 2008. It was 

unveiled by its designer, Mary Moore of Brandeston. 

Mary had been making village signs for some twenty-

five years and Brundish was the last sign she made. 

Many have said that this “swansong” was her finest. I 

would agree with that thoroughly! 

During that day of celebration, we had what was then 

called “Brundish Makemerry”, a village fete on the green. In the evening, there was a concert 

in the church, followed by a barbecue in the grounds of The Chantry, courtesy of the then 

owners, Jane and Terry Lee, followed by a spectacular firework display to finish off what was a 

fantastic day of community cohesion 

The sign is crafted around the shape of the east window in the church, considered one the 

finest in the county, and the effect of the greenery reflecting into the window has been very 

cleverly depicted. In the centre is the brass effigy of Sire Esmounde de Brundisshe,  a priest, 

who in the 14th century was mainly responsible for the rebuilding of the then, St Andrew’s 

Church, more or less as we see it today. He is wearing Eucharistic vestments rather like priests 

wear at Holy Communion services in these days and it is the earliest example of its kind in 

East Anglia. Either side of the effigy are sheaves of wheat and barley denoting the agricultural 

importance of the village. At the top of one of these is a small mouse. This is to specify that 

the sign was made by Mary Moore, who always put at least one animal in every one of her 

designs. Underneath the main panel is an old fashioned horse-plough with a background of the 

furrows of a ploughed field. This commemorates the labour of the women and men of this 

village who have worked hard on the land over many years. 

The name legend with the word “Brundish” was designed in a printing font created specifically 

for this one word alone. You will see no font like it in the world. Under-imposed in this panel is 

a green field with water running through it representing the word “Brundish”, which is derived 

from the Old English “Burna Edisc” – “a stream through pasture.” 

The restoration and re-erecting brought back happy memories for me; the opening ceremony, 

such a happy day, is a far cry from our current situation where we have to keep our distance 

from each other and can not celebrate like we all did then. 

Brundish Village Sign is a striking piece of public art. It represents the vitality and fortitude of 

a “small place” which, from a communal view, has punched above its weight in the past and, I 

hope when the epidemic is over, will do so again. 

David Mulrenan. 
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Bethlehem - Christmas Eve 2003  

Another extraordinary memoir from Teresa who worked as an international monitor in conflict zones, 

helping ordinary people carry on with their lives as far as possible, sometimes helping calm things 

down a bit and working with the UN and humanitarian agencies to call in food, water, tents, or other 

assistance as needed.  

Teresa Parker 
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COUNTRY FOODS 

   

Tel: 01379 384593 

Email: ian@lanefarm.co.uk 
www.lanefarm.co.uk 

Producers of wide range of high quality pork products from our  

own home produced stock. 

For full list of local stockists see our website 
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B rundish Poppy Day Appeal 

Even though Covid 19 restricted the 'Poppy Appeal' 

collection in person this year we managed, through 

leaving the collection box available for donations to raise the 

sum of £84.74 in cash, plus we also received many notes in the 

boxes from people had donated 'online' in addition to that sum. 

I have just received grateful thanks from Peter Chetwynd the 

local organiser for the monies received from our village. 

Kind regards 

Diane Palmer 

B rundish Footpaths  

There have been a number of recent 

concerns raised about some of the 

public footpaths in Brundish, for example 

where a path has become blocked or 

impassable or is in some other way difficult to 

use.  

Chrissie Smart has kindly volunteered to act 

as our footpath warden and to liaise with 

Suffolk County Council on behalf of the 

village.  If you have any footpath related 

issues you would like addressed you can contact Chrissie on 01728 627838 

Alternatively, you can report your concerns directly to  Suffolk County Council 

via their reporting tool. As well as taking new reprorts it also provides the ability 

to check on progress of previously reported issues.  

To report directly to SCC go to  https://highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk  

https://highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk
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Is your garden over-run with Moles? 

Do you have a wasp’s nest? 

Are your paddocks over-run with rabbits ? 

All typical Pests controlled... 
 

For ALL your Domestic / Commercial Pest Control.  
No obligation – free survey/quotes. 

Please call for a chat 

01379 788865 / 07809 226109 / 07518 731106 

www.safeandsoundhygieneandpestcontrol.co.uk 
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 Brundish Baristas! 
Hoping to commence again in the Spring - watch this space !!! 

 

Village Tales... 

“Go and see who has just knocked on the front door” said my mother. It was 

Sunday, we had just finished lunch, my father was having a nap in the front 

room, my sister and mother cleaning the dishes and I was playing with my 

Meccano on the kitchen floor. On opening the door, a very tall man dressed in 

a suit, looked down on me and said, “is your father in?” I gave my usual reply 

from a country child, “I will go and ask him if he’s in or not.” By this time, my 

mother had appeared and the man asked her I he could buy some eggs. “I’m 

afraid not” said my mother. “We can’t sell eggs at the door, only to the Egg 

Marketing Board, namely Jack Brand & Sons of Claydon. So I’m afraid you 

can’t have any.” “That’s a terrible shame” said the man because my 3 year 

old grand daughter is very ill in Ipswich hospital and all she can manage is 

fresh farm eggs.” By this time, my father had appeared and the same ‘hard 

luck’ story was repeated. “I’m very sorry about your little girl but I’m not 

allowed by law to sell you eggs but there’s nothing to say that I can’t give you 

some! Mother, find a bag” said my father and she produced a brown bag (no 

egg cartons in those days, after all it was 1946). My father, with his very large 

hands, picked up 6 eggs out of the basket on the kitchen table, put them in 

the bag and gave them to the stranger. “There you are,” said my father, “I 

hope she soon gets better.” The stranger took the eggs and with a smirk on 

his face said, “I caught you red handed and turned back his lapel, showing he 

was in fact an egg inspector, out to check up on farmers like my father.  

I was very aware that my father didn’t like being tricked in this way, said 

nothing. With a right handed punch, (that Mike Tyson would have been proud 

of), hit the inspector squarely on the chin, dropping him like a stone. Father 

calmly closed the door and returned to finish his nap. My brother and I hid 

behind the sofa until tea time, hoping it would be safe by then. 

A  small boy, kneeling beside his bed saying his prayers. “Bless mummy and 

daddy and my big sister Susan etc., etc., etc.” and then raising his voice 

to very loud said “and God, don’t forget it’s my birthday on Saturday and I 

would like a new bicycle.” “Don’t shout at God” said his mother. “God is not 

deaf!”. “I know,” said the small boy “but Grandad is and he is in the next 

room!!” 
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From our Cookery Correspondent…! 

‘Tis the season to be jolly!  

Having spoken to a number of people over the summer, I am aware that some of 

you are on diets. For someone who likes eating (me!), I imagine that it can be 

very difficult to keep up the will power to avoid all tasty treats, especially during 

the festive season. With this in mind, the following lemon tart, is fresh and zingy, 

with a creamy texture but is not highly calorific, so you can enjoy without too 

much guilt.  

I wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, whatever that may 

bring. To our friends in Bruisyard, thank you for your lovely comments. Keep up 

the cycling and enjoy the hot chocolate! 

Lemon tart 

6 small or 4 larger portions 

Ingredients: 
Pastry 

 70g plain flour 

 25g butter, cut into small cubes 

 ½ beaten egg 

 1tsp castor sugar 

 ½tbsp rapeseed oil 

Filling 

 1½ eggs 

 70g castor sugar 

 2 lemons, finely grated zest and juice 

 100ml Kerned yogurt (Yeo Valley) 

 

Rub the butter into the flour until it resembles breadcrumbs. Stir the sugar into 

the egg and oil then add to the flour. Use a round bladed knife to stir the mix until 

it comes together. If the mix is too dry, add a little cold water. Wrap the pastry 

and place in the fridge for 15 minutes. 

1. Roll out the dough to fit a 16cm flan tin. Return to the fridge for another 15 
minutes. Heat the oven to 190C/170C fan/gas 5.  

2. Line the flan case with greaseproof paper and fill with baking beans. Blind 
bake the flan for 15 mins. Remove the beans and return to the oven for a 
further 5 mins. Reduce the oven temperature to 150C/130C fan/gas 2. 

3. Put the eggs in a bowl along with the sugar, zest, 85ml of lemon juice and 
beat together. Tip into a jug. Put the kerned yogurt in the bowl and whisk a 
little to loosen it, add to the egg mix and give it a good stir.  

4. When the pastry case is cooked (this can be done up to 4 days in advance), 
carefully pour the lemon/egg mix in and return to the oven for 25/30 
minutes. The tart should be barely set with a slight wobble in the middle. 
Leave to cool for 1 hour before serving.  This is best eaten on the day. 
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And for our junior chefs…. 

These snow globes make great gifts as well as being really delicious to make for 

yourself. The coating of the white chocolate is a little tricky, you need to be quick 

to stop the dark chocolate from melting but you can, if you prefer, just roll the 

chocolate balls in grated white chocolate. This will make it much easier and the 

end result will be just as tasty. There will be some chocolate balls spare, these 

can be rolled in grated white or milk chocolate, cocoa powder or icing sugar. 

Snow globe hot chocolate  
 
Ingredients: Makes 2 snow globes + spare chocolates 

 100ml double cream 

 180g dark chocolate 

 50g white chocolate (cooking chocolate 

is best for this as it handles more easily) 

 For hat and scarf 

 20g dark chocolate 

 10g milk chocolate (or use all dark or 

milk) 

 Grated white chocolate 

 2 clean jam jars 

 
1. Chop 180g dark chocolate and place in a 

medium sized bowl with the double cream. 
Put a little boiling water in a small 
saucepan and place the bowl on top. It is 
important that the bowl does not touch the 
water. Stir the chocolate and cream until 
the chocolate melts and it all combines. Remove from the heat 
immediately, allow to cool, then put the bowl in the fridge to chill. 

2. When the chocolate mix is firm, scoop out 2x20g and 2x15g and quickly 
roll them into balls, these will make your snowman. It helps to have cold 
hands for this! Roll the remaining chocolate into 10-15g balls for the 
chocolates which can then be rolled in grated chocolate or cocoa powder. 
Use a small cereal bowl, add the grated chocolate then the ball and swirl 
gently. Return all to the fridge to keep cool. 

3. Melt the white chocolate using the same technique as above. Allow to cool 
slightly. Place a snowman head and body on a wire cooling rack and 
quickly spoon over some of the white chocolate. (Remember to put a plate 
underneath to catch the spare chocolate!) Repeat with the other body 
parts. If you have problems with this, just roll the body pieces in grated 
white chocolate. Return to the fridge. When set, stick the head to the body 
with a small blob of white chocolate. 

4. Melt the final 20g dark chocolate. Make a small piping bag (see next page 
for instructions) from greaseproof paper and spoon in the chocolate. Snip 
the very tip off the bag and make a small circle, big enough for a hat to fit 
your snowman. Leave to set, then add another blob in the middle to make 
a top hat. Leave to set in the fridge. Make eyes, mouth and buttons using 
the piping bag. 

5. Melt the milk chocolate. Spoon into a 2nd piping bag and pipe around the 
neck and down one side to form a scarf. Stick the top hat to its head with 
a little dark chocolate. Leave to set in the fridge. 

Continued on next page with instructions on making the piping bag... 
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Junior Cookery section continued… 
 

6. Carefully slide each snowmen into a jam jar, scatter in some grated white 
chocolate and put the lid on. 

7. To serve; add hot milk and stir. 
 

Piping Bag 
To make a piping bag, first cut a triangle of greaseproof paper then with the 

pointed end at the bottom, follow the instructions below: 

 
 

.   

Flegg’s  Fresh  Fabulous 

Free   Range    Eggs                       

 

 Bell Farm, The Street, Brundish 

         Nick Williams  
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St Lawrence, Brundish 

and 

St Mary’s, Wilby 

Parish News 

 

       
                                                          

                                   

 

              

 
 

 

   

              

                                         

The Rector David Burrell 

The Rectory, 15 Noyes Avenue, Laxfield IP13 8EB 

Telephone: 01986 798136 

e-mail: theparsnips@googlemail.com 
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Church Services  

December 6th  13th  20th  Christmas  Christmas 27th  

2020 Advent 2 Advent 3 Advent 4 Eve Day Christmas 1 
 Isa 40:1-11 Isa 61:1-4, 8-e 2 Sam 7:1-11,16 Isa 8:2-7 Isa 61:10-62:3  

 2 Pet 3:8- 1 Thes 5:16-24 1-11,16  Luke 2:1-14 Gal 4:47 

 15a John 1:6-8 Rom 16:25-end (15-20) Luke 2:15-21  

 Mark 1:1-8 19-28 Luke 1:26-38    

St Nicholas 11am    HC 3pm 4.30pm 5pm   
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Bedfield St Nicholas Christingle Drive in  Crib Service   

  DB CS carols CS   

           
St Lawrence 9am     BCP 10am       SA 3pm 6pm   

Brundish Holy Comm Village Worship Evensong Carols in   

  DB   CS Churchyard   

          
St Mary   6pm 4pm   9am 

Cratfield   Evensong Carols in   Holy Comm 

   DB Churchyard   DB 

          
All Saints   11am 9am   10.30am   DB 

Laxfield   Holy Comm Holy Comm   Family Service  

    DB DB   with Comm 

          
St Peter 11am   2.30pm   10.30am  RA 

Monk Soham Family Svce   Carol Service   Family Service 

  RA   RA   with Comm     

          
St Ethelbert 

Tannington - Carols in the countryside, 5.30pm, Thurs 17th Dec 
Tannington 

          
St Mary   3pm   6.30pm   9.30am 

Wilby   Christingle  Carol Service   Family Comm 

    at Bedfield DB/CS   DM 

          
St Mary 11am 11am 11am   9am 

Worlingworth Holy Comm Let's Celebrate 

Advent  
Morn Prayer   Holy Comm 

  DM carols     LE    DM   RA 

       
Zoom Online 10am 5pm 10am 4pm 10am 10am 

Services Holy Comm Christingle Holy Comm Adv Carols Holy Comm Holy 

       11.45pm   Comm 

        Midn't Mass     

Also Celtic Prayer - 7pm Weds, 9am Fridays.  To join us on Zoom, email rev.chrissiesmart@gmail.com and Revd 

Ron Orams on mcbop@btinternet.com and you will be sent details 
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Church News 

Carols in the Churchyard, Brundish 
6pm, Thursday, 24th December in Brundish Churchyard 

Sadly, it will be of no surprise to anyone that we will not be able to have our 

normal Christmas Eve service at the church this year. However, the creative 

brains of Brundish have got together to think of singing Christmas carols in a 

floodlit churchyard. We are hoping that musical accompaniment will be in the 

shape of the Director of Music, Michael Spencer, playing our old classic organ 

keyboard with speakers from the porch. The Chantry Singers are hoping to sing 

a seasonal tune but the main feature will be congregational singing of all the old 

favourite carols with words provided. You will all be able to socially distance 

yourself within your family bubbles and it may be a good idea to bring a torch or 

two, maybe an old-fashioned lantern! We will do our best to make this look and 

sound as festive as possible. Please put this date in your diaries. It is sure to be 

fun! 

Midnight Mass 
Regrettably, Midnight Mass at Brundish will not take place this year. However, 

there will be a Zoom Service conducted by Ron Orams. For an invitation, please 

call Ron on 07721 682183, e-mail mcbop@btinternet.com or Chrissie Smart on 

01728 627838, e-mail rev.chrissiesmart@gmail.com  

Carols in the Countryside, Tannington  

From 5.30 pm, Thursday 17th December 

With much regret, because singing in church is still not allowed, Churchwarden 

Chloe Cross and David Mulrenan, Focal Minister, have reluctantly agreed not to 

organise a Carol Service in Tannington church this year. However, do not 

despair! Both Chloe and David are looking for voices to add to the already 

assembled mini-choir to walk the lanes of Tannington, safely lit up with 

appropriate clothing, of course, in order to bring the joy of singing out of the 

church and unto the driveways of those in the parish.  

If you would like to join us, please call Chloe on 07714 734756 or David on 

07881 481745. Any donations on the doorstep will be gratefully shared between 

the church and its continued ministry and a designated charity. No buckets of 

water, please!  
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From the Rector 

Family Christmas Quiz 2020 
1. In the Lion the Witch and the Wardrobe it was always winter but never 

what? 
2. In St Luke’s gospel who told Zechariah he was to be the father of a son and 

he would call him John? 
3. In those days, who issued a decree that all should be registered for tax? 
4. Behold a virgin shall conceive and bear a son and his name shall be called 

what? 
5. Who wore a garment of camel’s hair? 
6. Where did Joseph take his family after being warned in a dream? 
7. When Herod asked the chief priests and scribes of the people where was the 

baby to be born, where did they tell him? 
8. Which is the only gospel that does not begin with Jesus’ birth? 
9. When it was safe to return to Israel where did Jesus and his family go to 

live? 
10. After Mary was told she was to bear a son who did she go to see in the hill 

country? 

And next, name the carol from the picture clues...

As usual a prize of chocolate will be given to the person who gets most answers 

right! Please hand in your copy, or e-mail it to me at theparsnips@googlemail.com 

before the feast of Epiphany. If you do not know when that is - you will find the 

answer in this magazine!  

Merry Christmas,  David 

mailto:theparsnips@googlemail.com?subject=Christmas%20Quiz
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Support Brundish Church 

You can use a website called easyfundraising to help raise money for Brundish 

Church when you shop online, at no cost to yourself.  

There’s no catch, or hidden charges, and we will be 

really grateful for your support, especially in the current climate. 

A few people are already registered raising funds for the church. Why not join too? 

It is simple, effective and totally cost free to you.  

To support us please register using the address below  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stlawrencechurchb/ 

Plus, once you’ve signed up and raised £5 in donations, easyfundraising will give 

us an extra £5 donation. 

Wilby (& Brundish) Women’s Institute 

WI is mainly about getting the girls together, making new friends, 

having a good chat and widening our knowledge on  a variety topics. 

We are a fun and friendly group - No Jam or Jerusalem! 

We welcome new members of all ages. 

We meet every Third Thursday of the Month, 7.30pm at  

Wilby Coronation Hall 

Wilby WI wish all WI Members a Merry Christmas  

Sadly WI Meetings continue to be ‘on hold’ but when Government Guide-

lines allow, Wilby & Brundish WI are PPE ready to return! 

More information contact Alison King at alisonemking@gmail.com 

 

W 
ilby Church— Appeal for Help! 

We are still desperate for people in the Village to help us with 

cleaning the Church - just 3 of us do it at the moment. Only some of 

us are Church-goers; the rest of us do it because we all love the Village and 

the most important building in the Village is the Church, built between 900 and 

700 years ago and cared for by generations of Villagers over the centuries. 

If you can help with a little of your time we would really appreciate it. Please 

contact Priscilla - e-mail priscillaawilliamson@gmail.com or ring 01379 388034 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stlawrencechurchb
mailto:alisonemking@gmail.com
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiEuNaopaDQAhWK1xQKHdMlCjwQjRwIBw&url=http://atlantic-experience.co.uk/inspiring-women-wi-speaking-event/&psig=AFQjCNFaY8SncB5aKotC9amSC6oN_nTkmg&ust=1478939548758775
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Wilby Parish Council 

Neighbourhood Plan Given All 

Clear to go to a Referendum 
 
We have been delighted to learn that 
the Independent Examiner who 
inspected the Wilby Neighbourhood 
Plan has found it to be satisfactory and 
has recommended that the Plan be put 
to a referendum.  Although the latter 
will not be held until May 2021 due to 
the coronavirus epidemic,    the Plan is 
now  a formal document that must be 
taken into account when planning 
applications are being considered  by 
Mid Suffolk District Council.   
 
The signing off of the Plan by the 
Independent Examiner is another major 
milestone achieved in the development 
of the Plan.   
 
Congratulations are due to Steve Lee 
and Stuart Banks for their stewardship 
of the Plan, to Andrea Long our 
Consultant who has guided its 
development and production including 
drafting  the script , to the Volunteer 
Group who have helped devise the 
policies and detail set out in the Plan, 
and to the Community of Wilby whose 
participation in the various public 
consultation events has been critical to 
its development.   

Planning applications 
The  Parish Council has supported 
planning applications  for Church Farm 
Barn,  Newton’s Farm and  Russell 
House. 

Budget 2021-2022 
The Parish Council has approved a draft 
budget for 2021-2022, details of which 
will be published on the Parish website 
in due course. 

Footpath Warden 
We are still looking for someone to take 
over the role of Footpath Warden.  
Alison Walls has kindly provided a 
separate note in this newsletter 
describing what is involved. 

Next Meeting 
The next planned meeting of the 
Council will be on 6 January 2021.  
Subject to Covid restrictions the 
meeting will either be held in the 
Village Hall or virtually using Zoom. 
 
Ian Williamson, PC Chairman 
01379 388034 

FRIENDLY, LOCAL SERVICE  

  SM Plumbing & Heating 

   smplumbing22@gmail.com 
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WANTED! 
Volunteer Footpath Warden 

for Wilby 

 
When Ian Williamson, Chairman of the Wilby Parish Council asked me if I would 
consider taking on the role of Footpath Warden for Wilby, I thought, firstly, this 
would be an opportunity to support the village community, and secondly, what 
an excellent way to keep fit for free and enjoy our local paths and countryside at 
the same time, so I set to.  

The first issue I felt of great importance was to improve the safety of our 
footbridges, some of them were very dangerous, particularly in icy conditions. 
The footbridges were reported and it was very satisfying to see them gradually 
being replaced with robust, safe, new bridges, which I know was greatly 
appreciated by the residents. 

The second problem I encountered was that some of the paths were overgrown 
and lacked clear signage, there is nothing worse than following a map to find 
paths are hopelessly neglected, overgrown and confusing. 

In my role as Footpath Warden, I walked all the paths of the Parish once a 
month to check they were safe and clear, and reporting any that were not to Mid 
Suffolk Council. I had to accept that issues cannot get sorted immediately, and 
farmers still have to farm the land so a degree of patience was in order. 
Reporting problems with footpaths is fairly straightforward, either with an app on 
a smartphone or on a computer by just entering 'report a footpath problem', and 
then after some straightforward questions, there is an opportunity to plot the 
location of the problem on an interactive map. If it has already been reported, it 
will flag up the date and problem, if not, after submission I then receive an email 
of acknowledgement from Suffolk Council and usually a follow up email to inform 
me of the plan of action. This has proved a great tool to get issues reported. 

So, if you enjoy walking, keeping fit, love the countryside then being a Footpath 
Warden is an excellent way to achieve this, thus ensuring our paths are open to 
villagers and visitors alike, and all the benefits that brings.  

Kind regards 

Alison 

For further information, or if you are interested in taking on the role, then please 
get in touch with the PC Chairman, Ian Williamson on 01379 388034.  Alison will 
be pleased to advise anyone interested about what is involved and can be 
contacted on 01379 388015.  
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Despite being back in lockdown, it really is business as usual at Wilby. We are getting used to 

our separate break times and lunchtimes and finding ways to use technology to engage the 

whole school community in a variety of interactive events. From parents workshops, to 

performances and assemblies - there isn’t really anything that we can’t do. We just need to be 

creative and step outside our comfort zones. It’s already becoming the new normal and we are 

sure that many of the new ways of organising the school day and communicating with others 

will be retained well after Covid 19 has gone. 

By following our risk assessments we have also been able to welcome visitors in to school to 

work with the children. In October the Red House in Aldeburgh provided the children with an 

amazing session focussing on Stone Age Music and this month Jaya dance worked with all age 

groups producing Bollywood and Bhangra dance sequences. 

Christmas is definitely not cancelled either! The Stage Ed theatre company will be bringing the 

pantomime to Wilby, with each ‘bubble’ of children able to watch their own live performance. 

Father Christmas will be visiting us via zoom and ensuring that the presents are delivered to 

school in advance so that they are Covid safe. Christmas parties and meals will also go ahead-we 

are just adapting them a little to make sure that they are safe for everyone, but it doesn’t mean 

that they won’t be fun! 

Our Carol service and KS1 Christmas play will be shared by Zoom. The children are getting used 

to seeing themselves on screen and our parents are brilliant at logging on to give their support. 

But it’s not all about us! The wonderful parents and children at Wilby have been busy thinking 

about and collecting for others. Our Harvest festival Food Bank was incredibly well supported by 

parents and their generous donations for the Poppy Appeal, Children in Need and the East 

Anglian Hospice have really supported these charities at a time when it is very difficult for them 

to organise the usual fund-raising events. 

It’s great being in school-the children are as full of energy and enthusiasm as ever. Our focus 

has been on providing exciting and engaging lessons and it’s great to see them so happy in 

school. We are grateful that the emphasis is on keeping Primary Schools open – long may it 

last! 

Roisin Wiseman (Headteacher) 

News from Wilby CEVC Primary School  
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Twin rainbows over Brundish.  

 

You know what they say about a pot of gold at the bottom ….! 
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Septic Tank Emptying 

& 

Domestic drains cleared. 

 

Fast, friendly, reliable service. 

(Environmental registered carrier) 

Call Lenny: 07905 794221 

Email: lenny.sts@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

All types of  

house & garden  

property maintenance  

undertaken 

Phone home: ( 01728) 621341 

Mobile: 0788 7925507 

Website: marks-maintenance.weebly.com  

Email: marksmaintenance.hotmail.co.uk 
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Bulk Haulage 

Aggregate 

Road Planings 

Stock Feed 

Railway Sleepers 

Crossing Timbers 

          

Malham Limestone 

Rocks 

Flints 

Carrstone 

Compost 

Lump Chalk 

 

For further information please contact: 

Chris Askew - Phone: 01379 388156 

Fax:   01379 388109 

Email: chris@tgaskew.co.uk 

 

YOU HAVE TRIED THE REST—NOW TRY THE BEST! 
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SPURLING & REMBLANCE 

MOTOR ENGINEERS 

MOT TEST CENTRE 

*Service and repairs to all cars, light commercial and 4x4's* 

*Specialists in vehicle diagnostics* 

*Free local collection and delivery * Courtesy car available* 

*Prompt attention assured * Competitive rates* 

tel: (01379) 384689 

email: johnspurling83@gmail.com 

Open 8:00 am -5:30pm Mon-Fri, 8:00am -12 noon Saturdays 

Barley Hall, Laxfield Road, Stradbroke. IP21 5NQ 

Located on the B1117 - 1¾ mile outside Stradbroke, towards Laxfield 

BRUNDISH COAL 

6 Varieties of pre-packed coal avail-

able at 

very competitive prices 

Minimum delivery = 5 bags 

01379 388162 
Manor Barns, Brundish,  

Suffolk  
IP13 8BL 
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Publishing Deadlines 

Please send any contributions no later than the 23rd of the preceding month.  

Note that contributions, articles etc may be edited in order to make them suitable 

for publication. 

This Newsletter is funded by advertising and community donations 

Ad vertising in this newsletter is 

cheap, effective and helps 

support its production costs. Adverts 

appear in each printed issue for one 

year from payment of invoice. For more 

information contact 

brunbynewsletter@gmail.com   

 Small  £12.00 

 ¼ page £14.00 

 ½ page £27.50 

 Full page £52.00 

 

Events Diary 

 

Due to Covid restrictions the event diary is currently empty  

To add your local event to this diary email brunbynewsletter@gmail.com  


